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Tynewater Primary School - a thinking-caring learning community Information for Parents 22/11/16

Dear Parents / Carers,
	Please find the following items attached by email / enclosed:
	For:

	Diary Information – This is regularly updated on our School Website
	Nursery to P7

	Standards & Quality Report for 2015-2016
	Nursery to P7


Staffing

Congratulations to Mrs Tracey McCabe (Principal Teacher / P1 Teacher) and Mr Colin McCabe (P3 Teacher from 28 Nov) on the birth of Connie on Sunday 13 November. 

Our condolences to Mrs Jill MacInnes (Relief Teacher) who is absent due to the sudden death of her father.

We welcome:

· Ms Júlia Ferré and Ms Paula Monscusí, 4th Year Student Teachers from Spain from 26 September to 23 December.

· From Monday 21 November, Ms Jennifer Gardiner from King’s Park PS as Acting Principal Teacher / P1 Teacher covering Mrs McCabe’s maternity leave.

· From Monday 28 November, Mr Colin McCabe as permanent Class Teacher – teaching P3.  

Thank you to:
Mrs Leonard (Thursday and Friday P4 Teacher and Wednesday Management Relief Teacher) and Mrs Gilbert (Learning Support Teacher) for assisting Mr Lawson in teaching P3 for the first two weeks in August and for 5 weeks from 10 October to 25 November.

All who made donations of groceries, fresh flowers, fruit and vegetables for our Harvest Thanksgiving Assembly ably led by Primary 2 on Friday 14 October 2016.  Items were sorted and distributed to 21 senior citizens in Roman Camp Way by P7 pupils and Mrs MacInnes (Relief Teacher).  
Mrs Gilbert (Learning Support Teacher) and all the parents / carers and children who took part in our October vegetable garden / raised bed tidy.  Harvested potatoes were sold by pupils at our Open Time on Friday 14 October. 
Helping to raise funds for BBC Children in Need 

[image: image1.emf]Thank you to all pupils and staff who on Friday 18 November donated at least 50p and made for a fun morning, dressing as someone they wanted to be when they are older OR wore pyjamas, a onesie or anything with spots! We raised £170!
Friday 25 November and Friday 2 December

Breakfast from 7.45 am to 8.30 (final serving) for pupils, parents and staff for at least a £1 donation per person (payable at the counter), served by P7 pupils supervised by Margaret Fraser (Kitchen Manager), and Mr Lawson (Head Teacher)
· Please note nursery pupils must be accompanied by a parent/carer.

· Please enter our Dining Area by the School Reception and sign the Class Lists.
· Firstly, pupils should go to their cloakroom to store their schoolbags and jackets. 

· Once pupils have eaten their breakfast they can go into the playground from 08.30 via the P1-P4 door and the P5-P7 door.

· From 8.00 to 8.45, the help of a few parents in supervising children clearing away their trays would be greatly appreciated.
Midlothian Council’s Great Place to Grow Awards 2016

Nominations are now open and close on Friday 16 December 2016.  Nomination Forms can be obtained from our School Office.  They can also be downloaded from Midlothian Council’s website and submitted in paper format and electronically.

Categories of Award are Team of the Year, Partnership, Delivering Excellence, Great Place to Work, Customer Service, Chief Executive’s Award and Colleague Support.

Hygiene and trying to avoid the Norovirus (‘winter vomiting disease’)

Could we please make every effort to ensure that children wash their hands thoroughly after being at the toilet; before eating any food, and regularly throughout any given day.

Also can we please encourage children to keep their fingers; pencils, and pens out of their mouth. We realize this is not so easy!  
Please remember children should stay at home for 48 hours after the Norovirus symptoms have stopped to avoid it spreading further.
Pupils knowing how to use a knife and fork at lunchtime / mealtimes as a social / life skill  - Thank you to parents and carers for your help at home.
Please note that our School Handbook (Information for Parents) on our website provides full details of our school’s practices and procedures.

Please ensure that pupils have a warm, waterproof / hooded jacket, gloves and suitable outdoor footwear throughout the winter months.

As always, please feel free to speak with me if you have any feedback, questions, suggestions, concerns or simply need to talk through something.  I am always happy to meet with you and speak with you about any matter relating to your child(-ren) or developing our school.
We look forward to working with you each day to maximize progress in your child(-ren)’s learning.
With best wishes for our Winter Term,               Douglas Lawson    Head Teacher 
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